IN THE MATTER DRAINAGE DISTRICT No. 48
WORTH COUNTY, IOWA

MINUTES

The Board of Supervisors of Worth County, Iowa, acting for and on
behalf of Drainage District No. 48, Worth County, Iowa met at the
Worth County courthouse at 11:00 A.M. CST, December 19, 2022.

Members present: Mark Smeby, Chairperson
Enos Loberg, Vice-Chairperson
A.J. Stone, Supervisor

Also present: Jacki Backhaus, Auditor
Valerie Paulson, Clerk
Joel Rhone, IT
Bolton & Menk: Jacob Hagen, Tyler Buman,
Colton Cunningham
Landowners: James Berge, Ron Helgeson,
Brian Tweeten, Roger Tweeten, Scott
Lestrud, Marlene Peterson, Pat Rothove,
Melvin Rothove

Public Hearing for the proposed improvements to DD #48 at
11:00 A.M.

Jacob Hagen with Bolton & Menk, Inc., presented the report
for improvements. Tiles are undersized and roughly 100 years
old. Proposing to construct new tiles while consolidating as many
old tiles as possible to save money. Public comment was heard.
Timeline was discussed. Report has not been filed vyet.
Classification will need to be completed.
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